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Dear friends/sponsors of the Recabites,                             10/9/2023 

 

After a few busy months, we are happy to update you about the developments within our ministries.  

In this newsletter we will update you about our tailoring, piggery & soccer project. Also we will share 

about the visit of some of our sponsors to Uganda. 

 

Sewing 

We want to start this newsletter with thanking the Lord as 

our tailoring project is running successfully. The students are 

still studying from Monday to Friday. Every Wednesday we 

organize a Bible study, counselling or guidance session. This 

has helped them to grow both spiritually and mentally. Our 

students have managed to make different types of clothes 

and bags. They have made dresses, shorts and shirts for 

young children, and they have made bags for toiletries and 

sanitary pads. Their active participation and commitment is 

really impressive. We hope to give out outfits to the children in Kalungami in the coming weeks. It is 

great that in that way we can serve two purposes; giving the students opportunity to learn, while 

helping children who have few clothes. 

 

Pigs 

Earlier we already informed you about the resuming of the piggery 

project. The pigs are growing, so we are waiting for them to be bigger 

before we can start handing them out in the community. For now, we are 

glad that the pigs are doing well and that the disease has ended that 

affected them last time. We will keep you updated on their growth. 

 

Soccer 

We are the champions! In June the league ended and Victorius 

FC managed to finish in first position out of eleven teams. This 

made the team to become the champion and to be promoted to 

a higher league. We are really thankful for this great 

achievement. It shows the talent and dedication of the boys 

that are part of Victorious. After a break, the training 

resumed halfway August. In the break we have been busy 

working on registering the team in the new league that it was 

promoted to and signing new players. Also our coaches Anifu 

and William upgraded their coaching papers as they obtained the CAF D coaching diploma. It is great 

to see the impact the team has had in some of the players’ lives. Some boys have overcome addictions, 

others have discovered their abilities and strengths. Through training together, they have become a 
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family. As we are preparing for the next season, the team is still missing some equipment to prepare 

very well, such as balls, cones and training bibs. One ball is 25 US dollars, each cone is 2 US dollars 

and a set of training bibs is 30 US dollars. If you want to contribute to this project, feel free to send 

us a message or donate on the bank account number below.   

 

OTHER 

Besides the running of our three main projects, we also had our 

first visitors in May. We thank God who enabled our visitors Jan 

Herre and Aukje to reach safe in Uganda. It was really a blessing 

to receive them. We had a good time and shared a lot concerning 

our projects in the organisation. Also they advised us about our 

sewing, soccer and piggery project. We are looking forward to 

receiving more visitors in the future. Furthermore, we are thankful 

for all the fundraising activities that take place in the Netherlands, such as the work on our website, 

selling second hand items on flea markets and selling products from the tailoring school. Thank you 

for your support and involvement. May God bless you.  

 

Connected in Christ, 

Anifu, Ben-Alex, Elise, Joel and William 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Praying: 

- That we will get the necessary 

equipment to start the new soccer 

season well 

- That the girls of the tailoring 

school will keep on getting inspired 

through the Bible studies and 

counselling 

- That we will receive enough 

donations to cover the increasing 

costs of the soccer competition   

Thanking: 

- That Jan Herre and Aukje reached 

safe 

- That our soccer team finished in 

first position in the league 

- That the students of the tailoring 

project are hardworking and 

determined 

- That we managed to get a P.O. Box 

for the organisation 

https://gofund.me/cc0ab1ab

